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IFC Will 'Work with Administration' 
The Inter-Fraternity council, In 

8 Hpeclal meeting Wednesday 
night, approved a motion to “work 
with the administration In trying 
to support and improve the de- 
ferred living program." 

The meeting—and the motion— 
were in part the result of what 
several members described as “bad 
publicity" following last week's 
meeting. 

Pamphlet Discussed 
At that time, the group discuss- 

ed a pamphlet which attacked the 
recent alumni committee report 
on deferred living. It had suggested 
“that the deferred living program 
T>c immediately abandoned and a 

program of strengthening frater- 
nity living be undertaken. 

Apparently there had been a 

great deal of confusion about the 
report — but Wednesday night’s 
meeting indicated it did not have 
IFC's support. 

Contains Falsity 
According to new IFC President 

Con .Sheffer, information contained 
in the attack had not been verified 
through the office of student af- 
fairs. It included “false statements 
and lies,” he said. 

The report was not written by 
an IFC committee set up to look 
into deferred living, according to 
Ted Rubenstein, vice-president. I 

"The committee had nothing to 
do with it,” he stated. 

Sheffer opened the meeting by 
asking the other fraternity presi- 
dents present, "Are we going to 
stand as a group to fight deferred 
living all the way ... or con- 
structively work our points of view 
into the deferred living system?” 

Report Not Checked 
Ron Lowell, Alpha Tau Omega, 

added to Sheffer’s remarks about 
the report, which he said had not 
been checked through any reliable 
source of information.” 

He remarked that he couldn’t 
understand how fraternity presi- 
dent’s could have gotten so worked 

up about a document which could 
be "cut to ribbons at any time.” 
He called for the group to take an 
affirmative viewpoint” on deferred 
living. 

Change Implied 
Rubenstein objected to some of 

the talk about what would imply 
a change of heart for IFC. He 
said he didn’t want anybody to get 
the “wront slant,” maintaining 
that, while the report had been 
discussed, it had never been the 
policy of IFC. 

(The motion to endorse the re- 

port at the last meeting was 
tabled. Another motion, to have 
copies of it printed for distribu- 

tion, was withdrawn.) 
Story Termed “Misleading” 

Rubenstein also objected to what: 
he claimed was a misleading story 
about that meeting in the Oregon 
Daily Emerald Apr. 17. 

Following discussion and the 
motion, Sheffer appointed a ten 
man committee to look into the 
two phases of deferred living- 
rushing and pledging. That group,., 
with Sheffer as general chairman,.. 
Gailerd Smith, Phi Kappa Sigma,., 
and Lowell Schuck, Delta Upsilon^. 
as subcommittee chairmen, will re- 

port back at the next regular meet- 

ing. 

Briefing for Weekend 

Duok Preview General Co-chairmen Bob Summers and Sunny Alien get together with Don Smith, 
(center), Eugene high school student body president, to outline plans for the annual high school 
weekend, Friday and Saturday. 

Campus Vodvil 
Tickets on Sale; 
Rehearsal Tonite 

Tickets for the All-Campus Vod- 
vil Friday night went on sale this 
morning at the Co-op and the Stu- 
dent Union for 60 cents, accord- 
ing to Gloria Lee and Shirley 
Wendt, general co-chairmen. The 

high school visitors will be ad- 
mitted free. 

A dress rehparsal for all parti- 
cipants in the ten acts chosen as 

finalists will be held at 6:30 to- 

night in McArthur court. Cos- 
tumes and props must be furnish-? 
ed by the living organizations, but 
a microphone and a phonograph 
will be provided, reports Carl 
Winans, lighting and special ef- 
fects chairman. 

One change in the acts has been 

reported, according to Miss Wendt. 
Delta Gamma will present "Funda- 
mentals II” instead of the pre- 
viously announced "Magoo Ties 
the Baby Shoes.” Two trophies, 
one for the best men’s and one 

for the best women’s acts will be 

awarded. 

Wingard, Kwamas 
Tour UO Campus 

Members of Kwama, sopho- 
more women’s honorary, appar- 
ently aren’t too familiar with 
the Oregon campus. 

The women, who ai'e to con- 

duct tours for visiting high 
school seniors during Duck Pre- 
view, found that they needed a 

refresher tour themselves. 
Sylvia Wingard, tours and ex- 

hibit chairman, trailed by 12 
Kwama and three Skull and 
Dagger members (who are also 
to conduct the tours) set out 
from the Student Union on a 

cross-campus trek that tempor- 
arily disrupted all activity in 
the Emerald shack Thursday 
afternoon. 

'Trail' Dance Slated 
For Saturday Eve 

“The Trail Leads to Oregon,” 
first all campus dance of spring 
term, will be held in the Student 
Union ballroom Saturday evening 
from 9 to 12. 

Jack Lowry and the Eugene All- 
Stars will be featured at the an- 
nual Duck Preview dance. This 
event will mark the first appear- 
ance together of members from 
various Eugene bands. 

High school seniors will be ad- 
mitted free to the dance with cou- 

pons to be handed out at registra- 
tion, according to A1 Goldenberg, 
dance chairman. Admission for 
Oregon students will be 20 cents 
per person, he said. 

Tonight's Senate Agenda 
The ASUO senate will hold Its 

regular meeting tonight at 6:80 
in the Student Union, announeed 
Pat Dignan, ASUO president. 

The following items are on the 
agenda for the meeting: 

0 Student activities evalu- 
ation committee, Tom Shepherd; 

9 All campus primary com- 

mittee, Don Collin; 

0 Rally board committee, re- 

port Bob McCracken; 
• Insurance plan committee, 

Merle Davis; 
• Honor code committee, 

Francis G ilbnore; 
• Budget report. 
Senate meetings are open to 

the public. Interested students 
have been invited to att^pd 

Ford, Light Named 
To Oregana Posts 

Bob Ford, junior in journalism, was named editor of the 1953- 
^ Oregana Wednesday night by the student publications board_ 
Ford was chosen over Ann Dielschneider, junior in art. 

Jim Light, sophomore in liberal arts, was selected as 1953-54? 
Oregana-business manager. Only other petitioner for the busi- 
ness position was Alan Oppliger, junior in business. ■ 

Ford has twice edited the Ore-Ntr, student handbook, and has 
helds positions on the Oregana, Emerald and Old Oregon. He- 
is an associate editor in charge of photography on the 1952-52:: 
yearbook. 

Light is presently sales manager for the Oregana. 

Duckling Dinner 
Exchanges Out 

Pairings for the Duck Preview 
exchange dinners have been an- 
nounced by co-chairmen Ann Ger- 
linger and Don Crawford. Dinners 
will be from 5:30 to 7 p.m. Sat- 
urday. Campus clothes are in or- 
der. 

Women's houses are Carson 3, Delta Zeta; 
Carson 4, Alpha Gamma Delta; Carson 5, 
Alpha Zi Delta ; Hendricks, Alpha Delta Pi; 
Delta Gamma, Chi Omega ; Delta Delta Del- 
ta, Kappa Alpha Theta; Zeta Tau Alpha, 
Alpha Omicron Pi; Alpha Phi, Kappa Kap- 
pa Gamma; Gamma Phi Beta, Sigma Kap- 
pa; Ann Judson, University house; Rebec, 
Highland; Pi Beta Phi, Alpha Chi Omega. 

Men's houses have been notified 
of pairings by phone. Paired houses 
are asked- by the co-chairmen to 
check with each other for last min- 
ute details and number of guests. 

Public to Inspect 
Dome on Sunday 

The geodesic dome, completed 
last week under the supervision 
of architect R. Buckminster Fuller, 
will be open to public inspection 
Sunday from 1 to 9 p.m., Peter 
van Djik, student chairman, has 
announced. 

The dome, constructed on the 
corner of Franklin Vlvd. and Onyx 
St., represents one phase of what 
promises to be a continuing ex- 

periment in design and production 
engineering at the school of archi- 
tecture and allied arts, van Dijk 
said. 

Coin Count Contest 
Prize Given Friday 

“Coin Count’’ the juke box con- 

test being sponsored in conjunc- 
tion with the World Student Ser- 
vice Fund drive, ends today. 

Chances for the contest will be 
on sale at the main desk of the 
Student Union until 10 p.m. to- 
night. The price of each chance is 
five cents. A prize will be awarded 
the winner at the WSSF auction 
Friday. 

The object of the contest is to 
guess how many nickels are put 
in the juke box in the Fishbowl 
of the Student Union in one week, 
according to Patty Fagan, chair- 
man of the contest. 

UO to Participate 
In Vocational Study 

The University ia one of the five 
colleges in the nation which has 
been asked to participate in a long- 
time study of vocational aptitudes 
for college students, reports J. S, 
Carlson, director of admissions and 
guidances. 

Sponsored by the Education 
Testing service, the exams will 
include a three and one half hour 
battery of tests which will be ad- 
ministered to all freshmen, effec- 
tive next fall. According to Carl- 
son, the study will determine the 
relationship between the test fac- 
tors and the performance of the 
individuals in academic and occu- 

pational courses. 

Voting to Continue 
For Jr. Weekend 

Voting continues today at tke 
Co-op and the Student Union 
for the members of the Junior 
Weekend court, according to 
Joyce Jones, queen selection 
chairman. Booths will close at 
5 pan. 

The five finalists for queen 
will be announced at the All- 
Cain pus Vodvil Friday evening,, 
not in the Friday Emerald, as 

previously announced. The five, 
all of whom will be members of' 
the queen’s court, will be select- 
ed from the 12 semi-finalists. 

Skull and Dagger 
Calls for Petitions 

Petitions are now being callecf 
for by Skull and Dagger, sopho- 
more men’s service honorary, ac- 

cording to Alex Byler, president.. 
Freshmen men who are planning 

to petition must have their peti- 
tions in by 5 p.m. May 1, Byler 
stated. The petitions may be turn- 
ed in to Byler at Sigma Chi or 
to Don Rotenburg at Sigma Alpha 
Mu. Petitioners must have a 2 
point GPA, Byler said. 


